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Board of Alumni Meeting
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Board Members Present: 



Rocky Campbell, Chair, Communications



Carla Cavenago-Salazar, Chair, Events


Curt Copenhagen



Mary Devlin





Hillary Dixon




Ruthe Farmer




Brian Federico



 
Don Floren




Grant Frey

Beth Halvorsen, Chair, Fundraising



 

Mike Holtzclaw



 

Cathy Kirkland


 
Annette Klinefelter




Vicki Kreimeyer, Chair, Administration
Dan Metcalf




James Robertson

Robert Rowe



Carol Timm, President
Anthony Van Nice

Barbara West Whitaker

Chris Wood

Board Members Absent:

Aukeem Ballard

Staff Present:

Bea Freilich, administrative coordinator

Stephen LeBoutillier, senior associate director

Andrew McPheeters, senior director

Ginger Moshofsky, associate director

Tanya Sloan, senior associate director

Angela Torretta, associate director

Business Meeting called to order and approval of minutes:
Carol Timm called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  Bea Freilich, administrative coordinator, recorded the minutes.  A quorum of members was present, and the meeting, having been duly convened, was ready to proceed with business. Timm reviewed the agenda and welcomed everyone to the meeting,  

Timm presented to the Board the minutes of the October 6, 2013 meeting for approval, whereupon motion duly made, seconded and unanimously adopted, the minutes were approved as presented.

Alumni Honors Banquet Debrief

The Board provided feedback on the successful Honors Banquet.  Honorees Meg Coker, Isaac Holeman and Nicole Rager Fuller spoke with students at SAA panel lectures while on campus.  The awards and the videos were well received.  The videos of the honorees were provided by alumnus David Decker and will be posted online.  He will also be working on videos for the Oral History project with board members.
Donations for the Betty Balmer Piano fund were discussed.  Recommendations were received concerning Alumni Career Corps postcards and board nomination forms being placed at dinner. 
Administration Committee Report (Vicki Kreimeyer)
Vicki Kreimeyer provided an update on the committee’s projects.  She asked for input from the Board whether or not to continue with Best Practices. 

Kreimeyer reported on the Bylaws revisions that were passed.  The election process has been streamlined.  Four members are up for re-election this year with no new openings on the Board. Three have agreed to run for re-election to the Board.  The fourth member will be contacted by Vicki.  Members must let Board know within next five days.  

A brief discussion was held on the application process.
Kreimeyer answered questions from members.

ACTION: Kreimeyer will report to Board whether or not fourth member wants to run for re-election.

Events Committee Report (Carla Cavenago-Salazar)
Carla Cavenago-Salazar provided an update on the committee’s projects.  

Alumni Leadership Scholarship interviews were held February 21st on campus with board members participating. Twelve people were interviewed and 6 scholarships will be awarded.    

Cavenago-Salazar will be sending a link to board for submitting Honors nominations.  The deadline for submitting nominations is March 31st.   Orange forms were provided at the Honors Banquet but they do not count as nomination.  Follow-up calls to complete nomination forms are required.  
A brief discussion of reorganization of committees was held.

A brief discussion was held regarding Careers for Pioneers.  
ACTION: Salazar will send Honors nomination link to board members.

ACTION: Invite Careers office personnel to next meeting to discuss Careers for Pioneers.
Albany Society Report (Don Floren)

Don Floren provided an update on the Albany Society Board’s yearly events and invited all to attend.  

The Board will be added to the mailing list for the Albany Society’s Gatehouse publication.  Journalism students were recommended by Chris Wold to work on the editorial part with Chuck Charnquist.  Ginger Moshofsky was recommended to work on the publication as well.  

Mike Holtzclaw encouraged the Board to attend the upcoming Albany Society Bash induction ceremony.  

Floren proposed a Bylaw change for a dedicated position on the Board for three years for the Albany Society member instead of ex officio term.
BOA Priority: Oral History Project (Annette Klinefelter and Don Floren)

Annette Klinefelter reported on the progress of the Oral History Project.  Professor Jane Hunter is working with history students and Angela Torretta.  The Albany Society Board identified 28 candidates to be interviewed and the interviews will be completed by March 22nd.  Training will be held for board members and students in early May for live interviews.

Klinefelter answered questions from members.
President’s Report (Carol Timm)
Carol Timm provided an update on the Trustee meeting, the finance report, upcoming changes to Commencement, Honorary Degrees and a new Master’s degree in Student Life through the Graduate School without hiring new faculty. 
Timm reported on the Institutional Advancement report of 12/31/13 on fundraising and the Leadership Society.  She reported that Major Gifts hired Amanda Walker as senior director of major gifts. 

Timm reported that the college is providing training on Title IX to all staff and faculty.

Timm reported that the Student President of ASLC has been recalled. Cathy Kirkland provided the board with PIO Logs regarding the action taken by the ASLC.  The Board is encouraged to subscribe to the student paper.  The link to Pio Log online will be sent to the board members. 
Board members requested that the Board of Trustees be invited to one of their meetings. Options were discussed.  
ACTION: Pio Log link to be sent to board members.  

ACTION: Subscription form for Pio Log was passed to members, encouraged to sign up.
Director’s Report (Andrew McPheeters)

Andrew McPheeters provided a shortened report due to time. He requested questions be directed to him via email.  He thanked board and staff members.

McPheeters and Tanya Sloan reviewed the additions to the upcoming Alumni Weekend in June. McPheeters invited the Board members to stay over Alumni weekend and be hosted in Holmes Hall.  Details will be sent in next two weeks to the Board.  McPheeters clarified that Board of Alumni meetings are held every 4th Sunday in June.  The next board meeting is Sunday, June 22nd.  A special event recognizing Michael Ford’s retirement is also scheduled on that day. The Board meeting will accommodate attending the brunch.  
McPheeters reported on the transition in the Career Development Center.  Beth Halvorsen recommended having a board member participate on the Careers Standing Advisory Committee that includes students, alumni and faculty members. McPheeters asked Beth to send him a list of Board members interested in participating.  
McPheeters reported that the Career Development Center staff will conduct Careers for Pioneers once a year and that the panels hosted by the Student Alumni Association are having greater turnout having career panels by majors.  A brief discussion was held.

McPheeters will provide a written update on the Entrepreneurship mentorship program.      

McPheeters answered questions from members.  Recommendations were received to tap into existing staff as networking resources and the creation of a business directory. 
ACTION: Alumni Weekend details will be sent to board in a week or two.

ACTION: McPheeters will find out if a Board member can participate on Standing Advisory Committee.

ACTION: Invite Minda Heyman and Anna Gonzalez to update board at June meeting.

ACTION: Data update from Advancement Services regarding creation of business directory at June meeting.
Alumni of Color Advisory Committee 
Discussion was held concerning the presentation to the Board by Anna Gonzalez and Paula Hayes. A plan of action was discussed.  A Question and answer session followed.
Halvorsen made the motion to create a task group.

Motion: Move to establish a task group to review the matter and events leading up to the letter from the Alumni of Color dated 2/17/14 and the response of the college, update the board on status, and make recommendations on actions, if any, to or by the Board of Alumni within three weeks.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
Timm will implement the motion and form a task group.  Timm requested volunteers who want to be on the task group send her an email by tomorrow.
Other:
The Law School is hosting Supreme Court Justice Sonia Sotomayor in March, 2014. Robert Klonoff is retiring as dean of the Law School.

Other Actions:
Consider restructuring of the Board – Timm asked volunteers to assist in bringing a proposal to next meeting.
Idea list:  Timm sending out list from competition and getting re-surveyed.  

Direction or vision from leadership – President and Deans - where they see our role as a board and how board can help. 
Careers – Need full report at next meeting – Andrew will send information next month and schedule them to talk at June meeting.  Volunteers welcomed to work with Andrew on report.  Board member sit in on Advisory Committee
Next meeting: 
Invite Career staff, Barry Glassner, Michel George (one per meeting)

Alumni of Color Sub-Committee – responsiveness
Choose honors winners

Provide regular reports two weeks in advance of meeting; appear on agenda
Appoint parliamentarian

Scholarships – how we deal with them

Feedback on retreat will be sent
The meeting was adjourned at 12:08 pm.
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